
PAGE 2
Congratulations, Officers!

Learn about the careers of Lt. Capanna, 

Det. Middleton, and Det. Obermire as they 

retire after many years of service
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Race this weekend
Get ready for the 26th annual Gloucester 

Township Run!

    GTWorks is  Mayor David R. Mayer’s weekly newsletter that 
informs residents of the current projects and events happening 
in Gloucester Township. 
    From Police Department to Public Works to Department of 
Recreation, we want you to stay In the Know of the latest news 
in our community!
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Pickleball Classes Start Tomorrow!

Learn this fun game at the Gloucester 

Township Recreation Center!

	 On Thursday, March 28, Mayor David Mayer and Chief 
Harkins held a retirement ceremony for Lieutenant Melissa Capan-
na, Detective Ron Middleton, and Detective Scott Obermeier. 
	 “This is very special day for Melissa, Ron, and Scott. I 
want to offer my congratulations to all three of them on their very 
distinguished career. Thank you for choosing a career in law en-
forcement, thank you for putting on the uniform of the Gloucester 
Township police officer every day, thank you for being on call ev-
ery time. Thank you for bringing justice to people who have been 
robbed of justice and making a difference in their lives. 
	 We are very fortunate to have one of the best police depart-
ments in the nation, and I am so proud to work alongside of the 
men and women of this department, alongside Chief Harkins and 
his command staff. Congratulations to  Lt. Capanna, Det. Middle-
ton, and Det. Obermeier” said Mayor Mayer.
(continued on Page 2)

CONGRATULATIONS,
OFFICERS!



	 Effective April 1, 2023, Lt. Melissa Capanna retired from the 
Gloucester Township Police Department after 25 years of honorable ser-
vice as a full time Gloucester Township Police Officer. Lt. Capanna was 
hired as a Gloucester Township Police Officer on March 30, 1998. Lt. Ca-
panna served as a Patrol Officer, Field Training Officer, School Resource 
Officer, and a Crisis Negotiator. She was promoted to Sergeant of Police 
on October 6, 2014, and served as a Deputy Platoon Commander, and a 
Deputy Commander of the Juvenile Family Services Bureau. She was 
promoted to Lieutenant of Police on September 1, 2019, and served as a 
Platoon Commander, Community Relations Bureau Commander, Crisis 
Negotiations Team Commander, and a member of the Departmental Well-
ness Committee.

Effective April 1, 2023, Det. Ronald Middleton retired from the Glouces-
ter Township Police Department after 25 years and 3 months of honorable 
service as a full time Gloucester Township Police Officer. Det. Middleton 
was hired as a Gloucester Township Police Officer on January 26, 1998. 
Det. Middleton served as a Patrol Officer, Field Training Officer, and a 
Patrol Shift Investigator. He was appointed as a Detective on January 26, 
2005, and served in the Juvenile Investigations Unit, Criminal Investiga-
tions Unit, and the Professional Standards Unit.

Effective April 1, 2023, Det. Scott Obermeier retired from the Gloucester 
Township Police Department after 25 years and 3 months of honorable 
service as a full time Gloucester Township Police Officer. Det. Obermeier 
was hired as a Gloucester Township Police Officer on January 26, 1998. 
Det. Obermeier served as a Patrol Officer, Field Training Officer, Patrol 
Shift Investigator, and Investigator assigned to the Narcotics Unit. He 
was appointed as a Detective on January 1, 2008, and served in the Spe-
cial Investigations Unit, and the Criminal Investigations Unit.

We are grateful for Lt. Capanna, Det. Middleton, and Det. Obermeier’s 
dedicated service to the Gloucester Township Police Department and the 
community. We know you will join us in wishing them a long and happy 
retirement!

CONGRATULATIONS, OFFICERS, ON RETIREMENT!

On Saturday, April 1, Mayor David Mayer threw the first pitch at 
the Blackwood Kiwanis Baseball League opening day! K-9 Venus 

was there receiving the ball! 
We congratulate the players and wish them a great season!

SAVE THE DATE: MAY 4TH

On Thursday, May 4th, 7:00 am, join Mayor David Mayer 

and Chief Harkins for the National Day of Prayer Breakfast 

presented by the Mayor and the Gloucester Township Minis-

terium. The event will take place at the Gloucester Township 

Senior Center at 1261 Chews Landing road. This is a free 

event and public is welcome to attend.

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=PP_E7emAM2U
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=FE6OvTB76Ps
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=W_V4c-jGPk0


Join Blackwood Kiwanis Little 
League for their Designer Purse 

Bingo!

2023 
SOUNDS OF SUMMER SCHEDULE

Pickleball is a paddle sport that combines elements of tennis, 
badminton and ping-pong. Pickleball is fun, social and friendly! The 
rules are simple and the game is easy for beginners to learn!
Gloucester Township Recreation center offers Pickleball Skills and 
Drills 6 week course that starts this Friday! Sign up today!
 Click Here to register.

https://register.capturepoint.com/reg/cat_program_list_detail.cfm?season_id=23017&program_id=1929792&fbclid=IwAR18NnaDepFYbV12EPsJIMeggTL0UI161aLeFzJsW4c994ZgVDSe2lthBZ0


Let’s Keep In Touch!
As your Mayor, I’m eager to hear from you should you have questions or concerns; 
so please do not hesitate to call my office at (856) 374-3514 or email me at 
dmayer@glotwp.com
I’d like to thank you for choosing our beautiful Gloucester Township your residence 
and for making our community a great place to live, work and play!

THIS SATURDAY!
The Gloucester Township Day Scholarship Committee invites you to run with them 
in the 26th Annual Gloucester Township Scholarship 5K Run and One Mile Walk 
on Saturday, April 8, 2023. Race day registration is available from 8:00 am to 8:45 

am on the day of the event. For more information, CLICK HERE.

As part of the re-launch of the Business Breakfast, Gloucester 
Township is proud to announce a new award, the Community 
Award, which is chosen by the community! Each year, the Com-
munity Award will focus on a different business category; for 2023, 
the Community Award focus is “Women-Owned Businesses.” To 
cast your vote, CLICK HERE.

https://glotwp.com/news/26th-annual-gloucester-twp-scholarship-run-2023/?fbclid=IwAR3MxgZffwF2-YNNgfcdpVF3RhY_adQf-zratmG5G5o4z8JhgN1QT_IW38E
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSeSVs3EdQZb1a8NHBZMG4ZKf5kkNBk0W_Qu_ob-fyQAt9f4fg/viewform

